

## Eden Park Academy Newsletter



Friday 21<sup>st</sup> March 2025

# ρρορρορρορρορο

Dear Parents and Carers,

The first week of spring has arrived at last, bringing some glorious sunshine for our exciting trip to Bristol on Tuesday! It was Key Stage 2's turn to visit and they had a fantastic time seeing the many sights of the suspension bridge, SS Great Britain as well as the incredible street art around the city centre.

The children were really excited to have special listening devices to hear our Bristol guide, a close friend of the artist Banksy, explain how street art has developed through the years. They asked so many brilliant questions and the guide was really impressed by their art knowledge.

The visit to the M-Shed museum also allowed them to build on what they already knew about Bristol's roots in trade and the many protests that have followed that are a key feature of the city. Thank you to all the staff for their work to plan and make these visits a great success and really support our children in their understanding.







We wish everyone a safe and happy weekend. hopefully the sun will continue to shine. Mr Blunt, Ms Warner and Mrs Newman.

## Eden Park Baby & Toddler Group! Next Session: Wednesday 26<sup>th</sup> February 2025

Eden Park Baby & Toddler group on is held fortnightly in the nursery on Wednesdays between 1.30-3.00pm.

This is a group for parents / carers to bring their children aged 2 or under to play in one of our nursery rooms. The group will be run by a member of the nursery team. Parents are to stay with their children for this group.

Please collect a registration form from the Office or Nursery if You would like to attend. Thank you!

Mrs Ackland

#### Sickness / Absence

If your child is unwell with sickness and / or diarrhoea, please can they kept at home for 48 hours after their symptoms finish. This is to help stop the spread of illness in school.

Can we also ask that Parents /
Carers call the office before 9am
each day if their child is unwell
and won't be attending.

#### Year 6 Meet the Teacher



Year 6 meet the teacher evenings will be held on Tuesday 25<sup>th</sup>. Wednesday 26<sup>th</sup> & Thursday 27th March.

These can be booked via MCAS online, or a sign up sheet will be available with class teachers. Please book early to ensure you get your preferred time slot.

#### Easter Bingo

Our PTFA have organised an evening of Easter Bingo for Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> April with a 6pm start.

This will be for both adults and children to enjoy and promises to be a great evening.

You can pay on the night and there will be some great prizes to be won.



#### Mothers & Special Others Sale

The PTFA will be making some Mother's Day Treats with the children for them to gift to Mum, Auntie, Sister or anyone who is special to them.

These will then be for sale in the Library during lunch break on 25<sup>th</sup> & 26<sup>th</sup> March. If your child would like to purchase a treat, these will be available for £3.50 each.

Parents and Carers are welcome to prepay at Reception for ease.



#### **Headlice Prevention**

In order to help prevent the spread of headlice within school, we woul like to encourage anyone with long hair to ensure that this is tied back at all times while in school. We know headlice is something everyone would like to prevent, so we appreciate your support with this.

We also recommend that parents and carers check their child's hair regularly with a fine-tooth comb and treat as necessary to help combat this.

#### Attendance





#### School aged vaccinations

Did you know children will be offered these routine vaccinations at school?



- MMR catch up
- HPV year 8 year 11
- Meningitis ACWY year 9 year 11
- Oiphtheria, Tetanus, Polio (DTP) year 9 year 11



CORNWALL & DEVON

chool Age Immunisation Se

Delivered by Kernow Health CIC

Did you miss us?

We also have community clinics across Devon for:

- Home educated children
- Anxious children
- Children who missed the session at school

For more information, scan the QR code, or call us to speak with a member of our team



(Q)

Call us on **01392 342678** kernowhealthcic.schoolimmsdevon@nhs.net

#### **Upcoming Community Events**





### Booking for HAF spaces opens on 31st March

Keep an eye out for our next newsletter on: Friday 28th March 2025!

